At the meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 16th April 2012 there were present; Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr P Ball, Mr J Nichols, Mr P Button, Mrs T Townend, Mr R Leech, Mr S Rees, Mr M Straw, Mr J Blowers, Mr B Shelton, Mrs G Soanes, Sgt S Wright, PCSO S Kershaw & Cllr P Ashdown .  Eight parishioners were also present.
Apologies were received from Cllr M Barnard.
Approval of minutes The minutes of the previous meeting held on 19th March 2012 were approved and signed.
Declaration of interests  No interests were declared.
Clerk’s Report
· The clerk has received no further update from the prison regarding the new notice board.  As the Parish Council has been waiting since July last year for the notice board to be made, as suggested at the last meeting, it may be worth looking elsewhere.  Clive Ffitch has given the clerk a contact for SOLD so a quote can be obtained from them initially.
· The hedge has been completely removed at Holly Barn on the bend along Market Lane.

· The clerk emailed Simon Briggs from Suffolk Highways regarding this bend asking when the white lines are likely to be repainted and if any other safety measures can be implemented to slow drivers down.  He emailed back to say that he has listed this bend as a ‘potential scheme’.
· The clerk has also been corresponding with Simon Briggs regarding the drainage problems along Market Lane.  Unfortunately despite several emails and phone calls he’s been unable to make contact with Hugh Crerand or David Bishop, his contacts at Anglian Water, to arrange a site meeting to establish what the next actions are e.g. to power flush the pipes now that the ditches have been cleared.  The clerk has also emailed Anglian Water but hasn’t yet received a response.  She has also spoken to Mr Underdown of ‘Avoca’ who has flooding problems on his property and he is also been unable to make contact with either Mr Crerand or Mr Bishop.
15 Minutes for Parishioners input 

· Following on from the clerk’s report on flooding a resident of Market Lane voiced her concern that this problem is still ongoing.  The Parish Council are doing all that is possible to try and resolve the flooding but without the co-operation of Anglian Water this is proving difficult.  It was suggested that the local MP Peter Aldous should be made aware of the problem and Cllr Ashdown agreed to contact him.
· Blundeston & District Local History Society are launching their second publication ‘Blundeston – More Village History’ on Sunday 22nd April.
Other Parish Business. (Parish Councillors)
· Mr Ball passed round the cash flow forecast for the coming financial year which shows all known expenditure.  £400 from the precept will be kept separate for election costs contingency fund.

· Mr Ball has arranged a village litter pick on Saturday 5th May at 10am.

· Mr Rees has received complaints of dogs mess and asked for some penalty notice stickers to be put up around the village.

· Mr Rees reported a broken post in the play park.  It was agreed for him to arrange for this to be fixed.

· Mr Straw reported that the bank next to the Barkis Meadow pond appears to have encroached on to the road by some 18 inches.  The clerk will report this to Simon Briggs of Suffolk Highways.

· Mr Nichols asked about the legality of cars parked in roads displaying ‘For Sale’ signs.  The police confirmed that if the vehicle is taxed, parked legally and a private ‘one off’ sale then it is not illegal.

· Mr Shelton confirmed that he has varnished the seat to the Millennium beacon and will arrange for the concrete to go underneath in a few weeks. He confirmed that the beacon will be lit at 10.15pm on Monday 5th June in line with other beacons across the country.

· Mr Shelton reported that the pedestrian sign along Lowestoft Rd needs tightening as it appears that someone keeps turning it around the wrong way.

· Following on from the last meeting Mr Shelton confirmed that he has fitted a lock to the access gate from the football field to adjoining farmland.
· Mrs Townend had been contacted by a parishioner concerned for her horses after hearing reports that bees will be kept on the field at the back of The Plough. As long as the beekeeper has followed all rules and regulations regarding placing bees near to livestock then there is very little the Parish Council can do and any concerns would need to be raised with Environmental Services at WDC.
· Mr Wade read out a letter received from a parishioner in Barkis Meadow regarding the number of ducks wandering around the roads and gardens.  This was discussed and was thought not to be a major problem.  Ducks are wild animals and during their breeding season will tend to wander away from the pond and nest in gardens. The Parish Council put up notices along Market Lane last year to warn drivers of the ducks but apart from that there is not much more the Parish Council can do.  The clerk will write back to the parishioner along these lines.
Police Report.  
Sgt Steve Wright introduced himself and explained that he will be covering all rural areas in north Lowestoft.  
For the month of March 2012 there were no recorded crimes for Flixton and one for Blundeston; this was an exposure in The Street to a local lady that was walking her dog. The male was wearing a balaclava and exposed himself. After a press release the investigation is on going and the police would like to hear from any residents that were in the area on 27th March 2012 at approximately 21.00 hrs.
An incident referring to a dog off a lead which then attacked another dog was reported to the police; this was on private land near to The Loke.  Both parties have been spoken to and no further action will be taken.  PCSO Kershaw has spoken to the owner of this private land to ask that he highlight his land and public footpaths by way of signage and asked that the Parish Council contact WDC regarding this. The land owner also told PCSO Kershaw that he has had enough of dog fouling on his land which is not being picked up by the owners.  PCSO Kershaw has spoken to WDC who advise that all information regarding dogs is on their website www.waveney.gov.uk .This states that dogs must be kept on a lead on public land and also on private land without the owner’s permission.  This is not the first incident reported to police of dogs being off leads and the Parish Council would like to highlight this matter as one of concern and reiterate that dogs must be kept on leads.
The police have received no reports of fly tipping this month.
PSCO Kershaw has not yet heard back from Highways department regarding the ongoing parking problems at the school.  

The priority for North S.N.T remains crime prevention and patrols to reduce burglaries. The next priority meeting is Tuesday 3rd July at United Reform Church London Road North at 2.30 pm.

There have been thefts from the lake near Lakeside Rise of buckets, rakes and locks.  If residents see anyone acting suspiciously please call 101, the non emergency Police number (999 is for emergencies or if a crime is taking place at that time).
The Community Speedwatch is still working hard to reduce speed across rural north Lowestoft. The co-ordinator has reported that, compared to last year, they were reporting less vehicles for speeding.  This indicates that they are having a good effect across the area. Occasionally PCSO Kershaw goes out with them and they would welcome any new volunteers.

District Councillor report
· The planning application for the redevelopment of the Walton Garage site has gone in and will go to committee on Tuesday 15th May.  It was agreed that Mr Nichols attend this meeting as Parish Council representative.

· Advice of section 106 monies available has been received. At present £2,690 is available for community projects.  It was agreed that the Blundeston in Bloom committee will discuss potential projects for this at their next meeting e.g.  the Millennium Green and ponds.
County Councillor report
No report received.
Planning
See below for minutes from Planning Sub-Committee.

WDC granted permission for the following planning applications:-

· 66 The Street – construction of a two storey rear extension

· Tomara, Lound Rd – construction of a detached house including demolition of existing bungalow.
Finances 
The following finances were approved;

· Mrs M Ball -  (Clerk’s salary & telephone April plus stamps)  £123.14
·   Command Pest Control Ltd – rat treatment carried out at village hall £42.00
· SALC – annual membership 2012/13 £360.00
· Suffolk ACRE – annual membership 2012/13 £25.00

· WJ Jermy & Sons Ltd – annual rent for playing field £300.00

· Mr B Shelton – wood stain for Millennium beacon seat £13.48

Correspondence 
· BDO – notice of the annual audit for year ending 31st March 2012
· Email from Lorraine Francis WDC – Section 106 monies
· Email from John Dawson SCC – footpath from Hall Rd to Church Rd

· Suffolk Village of the Year 2012 brochure
· SALC - various 
· AON – renewal of annual insurance
A.O.B.

Regarding the annual insurance renewal it was agreed to seek an up to date valuation of the village hall for insurance purpose.  Mr Ball offered to arrange this.

The next meeting will be the annual meeting to be held on 21st May 2012 at 7pm
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm

Planning Sub-Committee Meeting
The committee met at 7.30pm in the village hall on Wednesday 4th April 2012.  Present were Mr J Nichols (Chairman), Mr G Wade, Mr M Straw, Mrs T Townend & Mr S Rees.

There were two planning applications for consideration:-

1. The Rectory, Market Lane, Blundeston.
The Parish Council have no objections to the basic design and enlarged footprint but do have strong objections to some of the proposed materials and style of the revised dwelling.  We strongly object to the use of black pvc for the windows doors and fascia and the black boarded cladding. This style is attempting to mimic a barn conversion and we consider this to be totally inappropriate in this position and out of keeping with other dwellings in the area and in the village generally. This style with its predominantly black exterior will be an eyesore in an otherwise pleasant entrance and exit from the village.
2. 19 Pickwick Drive, Blundeston.
The Parish Council have no objections in principle to the proposed extension. However we would like to remind the Planning Department that this site was initially outside the village development envelope and was only agreed on the basis of development for ‘Affordable Homes’. Converting this two bedroom end of terrace property into what will be a four bedroom property and doubling its size does take it out of the ‘Affordable’ category in our opinion.  What is the Planning Department or Central Government policy in this respect?  Cllr Ashdown responded to this question at the Parish Council meeting and advised that if it is more costly for a family to move from a two-bed ‘affordable’ house than to extend it then it is acceptable for an extension to be granted.
